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Responsible Use of AI 
The Ad Hoc Senate Committee on Generative AI invites all faculty and staff to a Generative AI 
webinar presented by Dr. Erin Aspenlieder, Associate Vice-Provost, Academic Quality and 
Teaching Innovation at Sheridan College via Zoom titled ‘Responsible Use of Generative AI in the 
University Environment’. The session will take place on January 27 from 1230-200. 
 
This presentation examines how generative AI is being used across higher education, drawing 
from direct experience guiding AI implementation at McMaster University. The session explores 
current applications in teaching, research, and administrative operations, while addressing key 
ethical considerations and risks. The presentation covers both the capabilities and limitations of 
AI tools in the university setting, along with strategies for responsible adoption. 
 
I want to thank the Committee for their work in planning this event and encourage all those 
who are able to attend this timely event. 
 
Reconnecting with alumni, donors, and friends of Laurentian 
In order to further the University’s strategic objectives, I have continued to meet with alumni, 
donors, and friends of Laurentian to share updates on our activities and a�����������ऒ
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Early this year we will complete the Strategic Research Plan setting out a vision and path for the 
next five years.  Knowledge creation and discovery and innovation will be needed, led by faculty, 
staff, and students from the Library and across every Faculty. Laurentian has a proud history of 
research and scholarship that has made a difference locally, nationally, and internationally, and I 
look forward to continuing to celebrate your research excellence in the year ahead.  
 
Research Week Updates  
A reminder for Senators that Research Week activities will take place between February 24-28, 
2025. Faculty, staff and students will have opportunities to participate in a number of events 
including research insight talks, poster presentation sessions, the graduate student symposium, 
3MT, GradFlix, and the Voyageurs Innovation Challenge, to name a few.   
 
Graduate students are invited to contact graduatestudies@laurentian.ca for more information 
on how to participate in the Graduate Student Research Symposium taking place February 26 
and 27, and 3MT and GradFlix taking place on February 27.  
 
Faculty, students, postdoctoral fellows, and research staff are invited to submit an expression of 
interest to display a poster during Research Week by completing the following form: Link to 
Google Form. The deadline for expressions of interest is January 27th at 4:30 PM. 
 
Calls are still open for faculty, staff, and students interested in displaying a research poster or 
competition in the Voyageurs Innovation Challenge. Teams of faculty and students interested in 
participatingparticipa 
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